
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 16, 2008 

 

 

Honorable Michael S. D'Amato 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 3
RD

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #071183 

  INSTALL NO PARKING WHEN SNOWFALLS 

  4 INCHES OR MORE ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF 

  EAST KANE PLACE, FROM NORTH HUMBOLDT AVENUE 

  TO NORTH PULSASKI STREET 

 

Dear Alderman D'Amato: 

 

This is in request on behalf of a local business owner to install the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

 

Our Traffic engineering staff forwarded this request to the Environmental Services 

Operations Division to see if there would be a snow plowing concern if this restriction 

was installed.  They investigated this request and concluded that there would be no 

problem.  The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the 

January 24, 2008 Public Safety Committee meeting. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
January 16, 2008 

 

 

Honorable Michael S. D'Amato 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 3
RD

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #071183   

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE ON 

  EAST KNAPP STREET FROM NORTH BROADWAY 

  TO A POINT 205 FEET EAST 

 

  REMOVE TWO HOUR PARKING RESTRICTIONS 

  ON THE NORTH SIDE OF EAST KNAPP STREET  

  FROM NORTH BROADWAY TO A POINT 205 FEET 

  EAST FROM 8:00 AM TO 6:00 PM 

 

Dear Alderman D'Amato: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from the United States Immigration Department to 

install the above-captioned parking restriction to allow them to effectively mitigate security 

related concerns for the building. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and has no objection to the installation 

of the parking restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 16, 2008 

 

 

 

Alderman Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 4
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #071183 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

  NORTH EMMBER LANE FROM A POINT 160 FEET 

  SOUTH OF WEST MT. VERNON AVENUE 

  TO A POINT 25 FEET SOUTH THEREOF 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

This is response to a request from Splat Digital Printing located at 254 North Emmber 

Lane to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists 

exiting the parking lot of Splat Digital Printing have a difficult time seeing traffic 

traveling southbound on North Emmber Lane due to the alignment of the roadway and 

when vehicles park close to the driveway.  Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we 

recommend installing this restriction to increase sight visibility. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 16, 2008 

 

 

Alderman Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 4
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #071183 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE 

  OF WEST ST. PAUL AVENUE FROM 

  NORTH 5
TH

 STREET TO A POINT 50 FEET WEST 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

It has come to our attention that trucks and larger vehicles have a difficult time turning 

right from southbound North 5
th

 Street to westbound West St. Paul Avenue due to 

vehicles parking too close to the intersection.  This condition forces these larger vehicles 

to cross over the center line on West St. Paul Avenue while turning, and thereby creating 

an unsafe condition.  Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend the 

installation of the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 16, 2008 

 

 

 

Alderman Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 4
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #071183 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE 

  OF WEST ST. PAUL AVENUE FROM THE I-794 

  OFF-RAMP TO A POINT 60 FEET EAST 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

In conjunction with the new median island and lane patterns on West St. Paul Avenue 

east of the off-ramp for I-794, the above-captioned parking restriction is needed to 

facilitate the movement of traffic on the roadway.  Therefore, we recommend the 

installation of this parking restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 16, 2008 

 

 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 13
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #071183 

  INSTALL NO STOPPING SCHOOL DAYS 

  7:00 AM TO 4:30 PM RESTRICTION ON THE 

  WEST SIDE OF SOUTH 3
RD

 STREET FROM 

  WEST MARTIN LANE TO WEST BOTTSFORD AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from Ms. Kelly Ellers, Principal of Whittier 

Elementary School, to install the above-captioned parking restriction to facilitate the 

process of dropping off and picking up students during the school day. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since a survey 

indicated that the property owners affected by this restriction are in favor of its 

installation, we have no objection to its installation. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 


